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. Excellencies,
Distinguished Delegates
Ladies and Gentlemen
Good Afternoon, Bonne Apres Midi, Buenas Tardes

On 1'behalf of the Government of the Commonwealth of Dominica, I would first
like to congratulate the Permanent Mission of the Commonwealth of the Bahamas,
The Kingdom of Spain, Ireland and the Office of the High Commissioner for

Human Rights OHCHR for organizing this timely side event to commemorate the -

achievement of full attendance of CARICOM Member States at the Fluman Rights
Council session.

It is.indeed an honor and privilege to address you this afternoon on behalf of my
country the Commonwealth of Dominica, the fourteenth CARICOM UN Member

State supported by the OHCHR Trust Fund smce it became operational in 2014,

Dominica is proud that its attendance at the 35™ Session of the Human Rights
Council has made it possible for the fund contributing 100% to our region: the first
of the 3 regions with LDCs/SIDS  to have achieved this milestone.

Excellencies

T arrived 2 weeks ago from Roseau, the capltal of Domlnlca an island with 2
population of just about 73,000 persons.

Presently I am a Foreign Serv1ce Officer at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and
CARICOM Affairs charged with the responsibility of implementing policies and
programmes of the Government of Dominica related to multilateral relations
including human rights issues, for the past two years. This is the first time that I
have attended a regular session of the HRC, the main UN Body in charge of human
rights, and my first visit to Geneva. '

1 have to say that my participation did not start when I entered for the first time in
Room XX and sat behind the name plate Dominique (en Frangais) French for
Dominica. Preparations began a few weeks before when I received confirmation of
my acceptance by the Secretariat of the LDCs SIDS Trust Fund Programme.

Since the middle of April I have been in regular contact with the Secretariat of the
Trust Fund which provided substantive logistical information as well as detdiled
information on the Program of work (PoW), and how to access the documentation,
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This was an excellent complement to the e-learning component we all had to
complete which was a pre requisite of the programme.

Upon arrival in Geneva we undertooka 2- day intensive induction course organized
by the Secretariat of the Trust Fund, dunng which we were briefed by OHCHR
staff.

I very much appreciated the working lunch hosted by Italy where we were able to
meet with delegates at expert level based in Geneva. This encounter enabled us to
ask questions and share experiences. This was particularly valuable to me as my
country does not have a Permanent Mission here in Geneva. This facilitated a lot of
immersion into the Geneva human rights network.

At this juncture, I would like to express deepest gtatitude to the CSSO for
providing us office space. At the CSSO we feel almost at home.

Ladies and 'Gentlernen,

This past Tuesday, I delivered two statements on behalf of Dominica at the annual
full day discussion on the human rights of women. As a small island developing
state it is important that we are not left out of the discussions on key human rights
issues -including rights of women and children, - rights of indigenous persons
democracy to name a few.

The recent Resolution championed by Maldives during the March session was
supported by all CARICOM member states, a frue demonstration of foreign policy
coordination .

Allow me to take this opportunity to express sincere appreciation to the Trust Fund
which definitely matters to us and has made a difference in our work to promote
and-protect human rights. We should therefore all continue to strive to do better as
the promotion and protection of human rights in the region is of paramount
importance. My gratitude is also extended to the Secretariat of the TF for the
excellent work and management and for being on our side throughout our journey
in Geneva. Though not wishing to single out anyone, mention must be made of
Fatou and Linde, your support has so far been tremendous.

I commit upon return to capital, to share all the information that I received, the
experience that 1 gained interacting with the wonderful group of beneficiary

delegates that I was part of at this session, all coming from the African region, with °

other delegations (I am seating in between Djibouti and Eritrea) and from all other
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delegates during the, informal activities, side events, at the cafeteria , lunch room,
even on the bus. '

In closing 1 would like to sincerely thank the donors ef for their kind generosity to
the Trust Fund and take this opportunity to extend an' invitation to other developed
UN Member States to come on board.

As Small Island developing states with limited resources participation at the
session is almost impossible but with generous contributions by donor countries
individuals like me can experience what it is to attend and contribute to the
discussion at the HCR.

» T thank you, Merci, Gracias,





